Selectmen & Council on Aging Meeting April 28, 2010 10:30 A.M.

A joint meeting of the Board of Selectmen and Council on Aging Board was held on the above date in the Fred B. Morgan Jr. Meeting Room, Town Hall.

Present:

Arthur Smadbeck and Margaret Serpa, Selectmen; Pamela Dolby, Town Administrator; Ron Rappaport, Town Counsel; Robert Wasserman, Strategic Policy Partnership; Annette Smith, Nancy Shemeth, Jean Andrews, Olga Church, Judy Hathaway, Richard Krauss, Council on Aging Members; Dianne Durawa, Acting COA Director.

Mr. Wasserman was present to give an explanation of his findings and recommendations in the report he prepared for the Town named "Issue Review-Edgartown Council on Aging.

Each person present was provided a copy of the report. The report has been or will be distributed to all parties employed at the Council.

Individual comments will be submitted to the Town Administrator no later than May 12, 2010. There will be another meeting with the Council members and the Board of Selectmen on May 14, 2010 at 11:a.m.

This meeting will be continued to Thursday, May 6, 2010 at 2:p.m. for the Council on Aging members to further discuss the report.

The meeting ended at 11:31 a.m.

APPROVED:

Respectfully submitted,

Pamela. M. Dolby Town Administrator

Mancy E Sympto

Nancy E. Skiemeth, Chair COA